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Kia Ora, 
 

On Tuesday evening we held our Open 
Night from 6.30pm to 8.30pm, and 
welcomed over 1000 visitors, both 
parents and prospective students to our 
school.  We were very thankful for the 
wonderful turnout and also appreciative 
of the efforts by both our staff and the 
several hundred students who acted as 
Open Night guides and subject helpers 
with displays. The feedback to date from 
Open Night has been very positive. 
 
On Thursday during the day, we held 
our school cross country.  
Congratulations to all participants, 
especially those who were successful in 
gaining places in the competitive component of the event.  There is an overview of the day later in this newsletter. 

 
Michael Stevenson PPTA General Secretary has provided the Formal Notice of a strike.  The key 
points are as follows 

 The school has received a formal notification of a strike. The nature of the strike is a cessation of work by all PPTA 

members whose employment falls under the coverage clause of the Secondary Teachers' Collective Agreement 28 

October 2015 – 27 October 2018.  

 The strike day will be Wednesday 29 May 2019. The schools affected by the strike are all New Zealand state and 

state integrated secondary schools.  

 
 

On Monday 27th May, the Principal Mr Smith and the Associate Principal, Mr Vannoort  will be resuming their roles 
on return from their conference. 
 

Tim Kirby 
Acting Principal 

PPTA INDUSTRIAL ACTION – Wednesday 29th MAY 
 

Members of the Post Primary Teachers’ Association have been instructed to take industrial action on 
Wednesday 29th May.   As no PPTA members will be available for teaching duties on that day it will not 
be possible to run normal classes.  I would therefore ask that students be kept at home on 
Wednesday. 
 

For any students who do attend, supervision will be arranged.  Please phone the school office (on 352 
6119) if you require supervision for your child. 
 
If this industrial action is called off, I will send an updated notice home.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Jeff Smith 
Principal  

PPTA - INDUSTRIAL ACTION - Wednesday 29th May 

https://newzealandpostprimaryteachersassociationppta.cmail19.com/t/d-l-pirmht-jtllukzkj-r/


Year 13  

Important Dates to Note 

PPTA STRIKE ACTION 
Wednesday 29th May -  
 
STAFF ONLY DAY 
Friday 31st May is Staff Only Day.  The school will be closed for instruction as al teachers will be involved in Profes-
sional Development.  This means that students will not be required to attend school on Friday 31st May 
 
QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY 
Monday 3rd June - is a a public holiday for Queen’s Birthday and the school will be closed 

Term 2 started for the Year 13's, with a number of events that will make a difference in helping decide where their 
future lies after the end of this year. 
 
As always I appreciate the high level of support in meeting with your child's Academic Counsellor on Conference 
Day. These meetings are so valuable in terms of supporting the students, and in providing the information to help 
you understand what is needed for them to continue life after secondary school, when the support networks start to 
shrink. There are many Careers events coming up where different Tertiary providers will be coming to school to meet 
with students who are considering studying at the end of this year. These meetings are important for our students as 
they are the experts of their organisations, and can answer the questions as Academic Counsellors, we may have. 
 
The formal season is almost upon us. The 
students are working well behind the scenes to 
make it a night to remember for their last high 
school formal. It is fun working with a group of 
students who are enthusiastic and have creative 
ideas. The theme is "Written in the Snow" - along 
the lines of a Winter Wonderland. The students 
will make sure to tell you it is not Frozen for High 
School Students. 
 
Thank you for your support this term (now that 
we are almost half way there) and be prepared 
for the second half of the year with Leaver's 
information coming your way. 
 
Tania Sapwell 
Year 13 Dean 



The Week Ahead 

Monday 27  Otago Uni liaison visit   
        
Tuesday 28  Revolution Tour visit 
  Lincoln Uni liaison visit 
  Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Cross Country 
  UC Law and Criminal Justice trip 
 
Wednesday 29  PPTA Strike day 
  Snr - 2 weekly engagement reports 
        
Thursday 30  Chapel Concert 
  OED 32F Survival 
      
Friday 31  STAFF ONLY DAY – School closed 
   

 

Intermediate Tours 2019 
 

The Music Department’s annual tour of Intermediate 
schools was held earlier this month, we visited three 
schools - Casebrook, Breens, and Heaton Intermediates.  
The day began with the Jazz Combo, Jazz Band, Flute 
Ensemble, Year 13 Dance Group, soloist Cameron Joe, 
and the Concert Band, performing for a fabulously 
attentive audience at Casebrook Intermediate.  The 
transitions from school to school ran very smoothly with 
both students and staff setting up and packing down like a 
well-oiled machine. Our three soloists each performed at 
consecutive schools beginning with Cameron at 
Casebrook, followed by Alexandra Reeves at Breens, and 
Hannah-Grace Horton concluding the day at Heaton 
intermediate. The feedback from the schools has been 
uniformly positive, they were all ‘wowed’ by the quality 
and professionalism displayed by our, let’s face it, very 
talented students.   
  

Outstanding Students – National Achievements NZSSSO 

Papanui High School would like to congratulate Quan 

Tay, and Olivia Shakespeare, who successfully 

auditioned for inclusion in the 2019 New Zealand 

Secondary Schools’ Symphony Orchestra course. Olivia 

Shakespeare on Cello, and Quan Tay on Trumpet. 

Olivia also earned her special 4
th
 year NZSSSO badge 

to celebrate four years playing in the course. The course 

offers a week long immersive symphonic experience 

culminating in a full concert performed at the Charles 

Luney Auditorium and is a highly sort after event 

amongst young musicians.  Papanui High School is both 

proud of, and delighted to acknowledge, the 

achievements of these two outstanding students. 

Music News 



Sport News 

Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately? Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Kirsten 
in the Sports Office – hlk@papanui.school.nz  
This is a great way to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport with our community. 
 
School sports news 
 
School Cross Country: 
On Thursday, students competed in the School Cross Country – with Juniors having the option this year, to compete 
in the competitive race for a time and place, fun run where they jog with their peers around a course full of 
challenges along the way, or a wellbeing walk around the block. Senior students still had the choice to compete in 
the competitive race. 
 
Results from the competitive race are as follows: 

 
 

  

Senior Boys   Senior Girls   

1
st

 Thomas Clarke 1
st

 Ella Jackson 

2
nd

 Jaymee Wooddin 2nd Madison Shepherd 

3
rd

 Tyler McWilliam     

4
th

 Cameron Maxwell     

5
th

 Aki Wells     

        

Yr 10 Boys   Yr 10 Girls   

1
st

 Kyle Beckwith 1
st

 Keira McNaughton 

2
nd

 Luke Walker 2
nd

 Breanna Cottom 

3
rd

 Eli Holmnowsky 3
rd

 Madison Bayliss 

4
th

 Joshua Beck 4
th

 Holly Ellis 

5
th

 Jude Duven 5
th

 Keira Golby 

        

Yr 9 Boys   Yr 9 Girls   

1
st

 Vincent Thoms -Hoffman 1
st

 Leah McCullum 

2
nd

 Alex Macdonald 2
nd

 Camryn – Lee Johns 

3
rd

 Seth Hignett 3
rd

 Maia Oldfield 

4
th

 Josh Williams 4
th

 Makalah Cavanagh 

5
th

 David Quirino 5
th

 Emily Yeo 

        

Para Athletes       

1
st

 Reuben Anguisaca- Bland     

2
nd

 Sean Geoghegan     

3
rd

 Jack Dowling     

mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz


 

  

 

 

 



Sport Results 
 
Football 
Boys 1

st
 XI - beat Riccarton 6-0. 

         Goals: Sam Richards (3), Tom Black, Joseph Bull, Reuben Williams 
Girls 1

st
 XI –  beat Marian 10-3 

 
Basketball 
Thomson Trophy Boys – beat Haeata 93-75 
Whelan Trophy Girls –  beat Cashmere 63-33 
U20 Boys – were just defeated by Pioneer 
U17 Boys – were defeated by St Thomas 
U15 Boys – beat Cowles 85-37 
Senior Boys – beat Rangiora 51-47 
Intermediate Girls –  beat Christchurch Girls’ High School 41-16 
Junior Girls – were defeated by Cashmere High 
 

In House Results Table: 

 
Hockey 
Boys – played Middleton Grange 
Girls – beat St Margaret's 4-0 
 
Netball 
Senior Saturday Team – beat Otautahi 50-10 
Senior Wednesday Team –  beat Cathedral 27-22 
Yr 10 Wednesday Team –  were just defeated by 1 goal by Christchurch Girls’ High School 
 
Rugby 
Girls –  beat Lincoln/ Hornby 52-34 
 
Squash 
Girls – attended a coaching clinic 

 
Points Table  

                

  Played  W L Bonus Pts   Win 5 points 

  

Teachers 

1      1  6   Win by 
12+ 

1 bonus 

  

Kimi Ora 

1   1   0   Loss 
within 6 

2 bonus 

  

Under 17 A 

1   1 2 2   Tie 3 points 

  

Under 17 B 

0       0   Loss 0 points 

 

Senior A 

1 1  1 6    

 

Girls  

1 1   5    

 

Senior B 

1  1  0    

 

Senior C 

1  1 2 2    

 

Senior D 

0    0    

 

Under 15 A 

1  1  0    

 

Under 15 B 

1 1  1 6    

Pap Social 

Ballers 

1 1   5    



 

2019 UC Mud Run 
The UC Education Secondary Schools Mud Run is back again and is being held on Sunday 16 June 
2019 (postponement June 23). 
 

The event is being held at a new location – The Christchurch Adventure Park, with teams consisting up to 4 High 
School students. Teams can be of 2 or 6 students but only teams on 4 will be eligible for prizes. 
The event costs $25 per student. 
 

Check out last year’s video https://vimeo.com/329721451  and see how much fun is to be had! 
For those that are interested to be involved registrations will be held on Thursday 30

th
 May at lunchtime on the 

basketball court in front of A block. Students are to bring cash or eftpos as payment is due at the time of 
registrations.  
 

 
Important Dates/ Notices 
 

Junior netball tournament trials - Monday 27
th
 May from 2:45pm on the school courts. Please come with your number 

already on your arm/ leg as listed on the sports noticeboard. 
 

Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Cross Country – Tuesday 28
th
 May for students that have registered to attend – 

please return permission slips. 
 

No SPORT – next Wednesday 29
th

 May due to the Teachers Strike ( except  Boys 1
st

 XI Football). 

 

Kirsten Hill 
Sports Coordinator 
hlk@papanui.school.nz 

https://vimeo.com/329721451
mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz


My School, My Success, My Responsibility 
Tōku Kura, Tōku Tiketike, Tōku Haepapa  

 
  

 

 

Support Papanui High School PTA!!! 

Get your new Entertainment Membership today. 

  
The 2019 | 2020 Entertainment Memberships are here, with exclusive offers for everything you love 
to do. It’s our best Membership yet, packed with amazing offers for activities, attractions, shopping, 
travel and all kinds of tasty treats - from cool cafes to fabulous fine dining. 
  
With Entertainment there are thousands of experiences you can enjoy, while raising funds 
for the things you care about. 

 

 
 

  

SUPPORT US NOW. 

 
  

  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

Papanui High School PTA 
Carolynne Som 

0275237901 
candwsom@xtra.co.nz 

https://www.entbook.co.nz/1371p69
mailto:candwsom@xtra.co.nz

